October 23, 2009
Aloha Coaches!

On behalf of the Honolulu Advertiser and myself, we are excited to once again organize the
2009 Honolulu Advertiser Cheerleading All-State Team Selection. The purpose of this All-State
Team is to recognize the top athletes in the sport of cheerleading based on skills, performance
execution and value to their team.

This year, part of the selection process will include a LIVE TRYOUT. W.ith this included, due to
the suffering economy affecting all of us, we do not expect nominees from the outer-islands to
travel to Oahu. Therefore, to create a fair “playing field” for all nominees, a live tryout will be
held on all the islands. With the assistance of all leagues, all nominees across the state will go
through the same live tryout process. However, the only difference is the outer-island
nominees will be video recorded for review by the All-State Selection Committee on Oahu.

Please find attached the packet, which includes all the information and requirements needed to
participate. If you have any questions at all, please feel free to contact me at
smiliedrum@aol.com or my cell, 808-753-4018.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and time.

Best of luck!

Joel Shugart

Joel Shugart
All-State Coordinator



